AAUW Board May meeting on April 30, 2025, at 7:00 p.m. on Zoom

Present: Patricia Griffith, Linda Hendrick, Terri Bawden, Trish Wilson, Shelly Parfitt, Bonnie Underwood
1. Patricia opened the meeting at 7:00 and began discussion on the logistics for the May meeting.  The following decisions were made:
a. Trish will be our speaker and address some of the current programs at the library.  Terri Lomax may share public policy information provided at the recent annual meeting.
b. Linda will announce the slate of officers and following the election, will do the installation.  Bonnie will provide an updated version of the script.
c. Patricia will pick up the coffee, carafes, plates, napkins, cups and forks from Bonnie.  
d. Bonnie will order a ½ sheet Lemon Chiffon cake from Gere A Deli. Patricia will pick it up. This will be to celebrate the continuation of our branch into our 70th year.
2. June meeting: 
a. Terri will follow up with Erin Wolfswinkle. If she is not available, Camille is an alternate choice.
3. Tech Trek: Trish reported that we have 6 candidates from the Edison school and hope to have some from Anacortes by the May 1 deadline.  Changes in the submission procedure are different this year, however, Trish will submit all available names and set a time for interviews.
4. Mermen: Terri shared the news that the Salish Sea School has offered to continue the Mermen tradition.  She and Patricia have been working with Amy Eberling and announcements have gone to the paper, mermen, sponsors, and participating businesses.  Terri will introduce Amy to supporting businesses. Fundraising will go to scholarships for students at their school.
5. Scholarships: Linda and Catherine agreed to be co-chairs of the committee.  Applications will be submitted to them tomorrow and they are required to respond by May 5 to ASF.
6. Treasurer transition: Shelly and Patricia have met with Camille, and she feels comfortable with her role as Treasurer.  Bonnie will provide minutes and authorization to make changes at the bank following the election of new officers.
7. Bonnie discussed the need for a change to our by-laws to include the following board members: President, Treasurer, Program chair, Communication chair, and a Member-at-Large position.  Linda questioned how we will handle the roll of Membership and dues renewal.  Terri will help Camille understand that process.
8. Fundraising: The Edmonds branch is hosting a Pink Tea featuring Debbie Dimitri who portrays women in history.  This may be a possible fundraiser for us and a nod to our annual teas.
9. Patricia will check with Hannah about the availability of using the Commons for a summer social potluck . 
10. The meeting was adjourned at 7:51 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Bonnie Underwood, Secretary
